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March 20, 2024

The Honorable Kathy Hochul
Governor of New York State
New York State Capitol Building
Albany, NY 12224

Dear Governor Hochul,

We are writing to express our deep concerns regarding the recent changes in the state budget, particularly the Foundation Aid
for the 2024-25 school year.

As you are aware, Foundation Aid is a vital source of revenue for school districts across New York State, and its impact on the
quality of education we can provide to our students cannot be overstated. For the Middle Country Central School District,
Foundation Aid constitutes 30.2% of our revenue. The proposed budget for the 2024-25 school year allocates $84,486,780 in
Foundation Aid to our District, which is a small increase of $2,414,761 compared to the previous year.

This small increase is particularly concerning given that our district’s enrollment is increasing, and the costs associated with
meeting our students’ diverse needs have increased significantly. The marginal increase of 2.94% threatens our ability to
provide essential services and educational opportunities. It’s simply not enough.

We understand the challenges of budgeting at the state level, but it is crucial to recognize the real-world impact that such
financial decisions have on our students and educators. Not having adequate increases in Foundation Aid directly affects our
ability to maintain quality education, support services, and enrichment programs that are crucial for the holistic development of
our students.

In light of this, we respectfully request the State to re-examine the proposed budget and consider the adverse effects of not
funding the appropriate increases of Foundation Aid for state aid dependent districts like ours. We believe that investing in
education is investing in the future of our state, and it is essential that this is reflected in our budget priorities.

The decisions made in Albany have direct and significant consequences on the lives and futures of our children. Our students
and community deserve equitable treatment and should not be penalized by a redistribution of funds that undermines their
education. We await your prompt action to rectify this situation and uphold the state’s responsibility to provide adequate
funding for all its students, regardless of their district.
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Superintendent of Schools Board of Education President

cc: Assemblyman Edward A. Flood
Assemblyman Douglas Smith
Assemblyman Joseph DeStefano
Senator Anthony H. Palumbo
Senator Dean Murray
Congressman Nick Lal.ota

The mission of the MCCSD is to empower and inspire all students to apply the knowledge, skills, and attitudes necessary to be creative
problem solvers, to achieve personal success, and to contribute responsibly in a diverse and dynamic world.



